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April 21, 2022 

Town of Essex  
Robert Auger, Clerk  Sent Via:  (Email: rauger@essex.ca ) 
33 Talbot Street South 
Essex, ON   N8M 1A8 

Dear Mr. Robert Auger, 

Re: Intersection of County Road 23 and County Road 20 

Thank you for your letter of April 20, 2022 regarding the subject intersection in the 
County of Essex.  The Council of the County of Essex and the Town of Kingsville share 
your concern. At the meeting of County Council held on March 2, 2022, Council passed 
the following resolution. 

“That Essex County Council direct County Administration to review the request from the 
Town of Kingsville, seeking a controlled intersection at County Road 20 and County Road 
23 and report back to County Council with recommendations.” 

County Administration has prepared a report with recommendations.  It is intended that 
the report be presented to County Council on May 4, 2022, subject to scheduling issues 
and review by the CAO. 

Should you require further information, please contact me by email at 
abotham@countyofessex.ca or by phone at extension 1397. 

Regards, 

 
 
Allan Botham, P. Eng. 
Director, Infrastructure Services & Planning/County Engineer 
 

List of Encl. 

• County of Essex Resolution to Council-Dated March 2, 2022 

CC: 

• Mary Birch, Director, Legislative and Community Services/Clerk 
mbirch@countyofessex.ca 

• Paula Parker, Clerk, Town of Kingsville (Email: pparker@kingsville.ca ) 
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March 2, 2022 

Memo 
To: Allan Botham abotham@countyofessex.ca 
 Jenelle Barrette jbarrette@countyofessex.ca  
 Karyn Templin ktemplin@countyofessex.ca   

Re: Resolution of Council – County Road 20 and County Road 23 Notice of 
Motion from February 16, 2022 

Essex County Council, at its Wednesday, March 2, 2022 meeting, adopted the following 
resolution: 

048-2022 
Moved By Gord Queen 
Seconded By Steve Bjorkman 

That Essex County Council direct County Administration to review the 
request from the Town of Kingsville, seeking a controlled intersection at 
County Road 20 and County Road 23 and report back to County Council with 
recommendations. 

Carried 

For ease of reference, the Motion from the February 16, 2022 meeting reads as: 

Whereas, safe roads and communities are matters of concern for everyone; 

And Whereas, in 2020 the Town of Kingsville Council noted a safety concern 
at the intersection of County Road 20 and County Road 23; 

And Whereas, in 2021 this County Council did address a safety concern at an 
Albuna Townline intersection; 

And Whereas, a motion was passed at the Town of Kingsville Council table 
directing the Mayor and Deputy Mayor to bring forward a motion as follows: 

That a controlled intersection at County Road 20 and County Road 23 be 
requested as a top priority for the County of Essex; and 
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That Essex County Council consider and debate the best options moving 
forward for the intersection located at County Road 20 and County Road 23, 
considering the option of a Controlled intersection; and 

That should County Council wish to seek expert advice and guidance from 
our Director of Infrastructure services, that a report be prepared on the 
subject and brought forward for County Council to consider. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 

Regards, 

 
Crystal Sylvestre 
Council and Community Services, Administrative Assistant 
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